To: CNYAMT Board
From: James Krehbiel, Secretary
Date: August 27, 2012
Re: Minutes from the August 22nd Board Meeting

Present: Pat Box, Dana DiGennaro, Jim Krehbiel, Joyce Ucci, Sue Edwards, Ida Trebicka, Amy Heyman, Jim Vatter, Marlene Mercurio, Barb Irwin, Linda Yonteff

Sue called the meeting to order at 9:36

Camp Scholarship Committee:
See attached report. There was discussion concerning the “requests” for the Camp Fund. For the time being, this discussion is tabled until we have the budget set. Further discussion will take place at the next Board Meeting.

Competition Chair Report:
See the minutes from the Competition Chairpersons meeting that was held on August 3rd.  Approval of this is tabled for the time being … again depending on the Budget.

Sponsors Report:
Barb Irwin sent of reminders to past sponsors for renewal. Barb suggested that we give out some kind of “merit” scholarship for seniors going into music but have not entered competitions. Further discussion will take place at the next Board meeting. 

Everson Piano Tuning – Barb Irwin will take care of having the pianos at Everson and Liverpool tuned. She will also be sure that two pianos are available when required.  Barb has made a note of when the tunings will take place.

Sue mentioned that the income from the Suzuki Play-in event may potentially go towards the Scholarship fund.

The CNYAMT recital,competition, workshops etc. dates for the coming year have been confirmed and chairpersons assigned. Sue handed out the list of confirmed dates.

Patricia George Masterclass Report:
The announcement has been sent out.  See Attached report.

Arlene Ward passed away. She bequeathed $1000.00 towards the Camp and Scholarship Fund.

Investment discussion:  Marlene Mercurio suggested that we have another financial persons’ opinion on how monies should be invested. Linda Yonteff and Marlene Mecurio will discuss this further and have more information at our Sept. meeting.


Membership Report:
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Memberships are being renewed. There are still a number of former members 			that have not renewed yet.

Sunshine Committee report:
	John Spradling and Amanda Carnie have been sent cards. 

Budget Report:
	See attached report to be used as only an outline for this first year.

Mission report:
 	 Where should the bulk of our money be spent?  Our primary mission is to reach out to 	other teachers and students.  More discussion on this will take place at the next board 	meeting.


The meeting was adjourned at 12:00pm
Minutes respectfully submitted by James Krehbiel, Secretary










